

Saints Peter and Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church

21 Evergreen Rd. Lyndora, PA. 16045 724-287-4448(Church)

724-991-6715(Father Paisius cell phone)

http://peterandpauloclyndora.itgo.com

November 3, 2019

Clergy: Protopriest Paisius McGrath, Pastor Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Attached Parish Board President: Rob Prokopchak

Choir Director: Lydia Rudolf

<u>Today's Commemorated Feasts and Saints</u>: 20<sup>th</sup> Sunday after Pentecost-- Tone 3; Holy Martyrs

Today, Sunday, November 3, 20<sup>th</sup> Sunday after Pentecost, Orthros 9 am Divine Liturgy 10 am Coffee Hour: Patty and Rob Prokopchak (Youth) DAYLIGHT SAVING ENDS Thursday/Friday, November 7/8, Parish Pirohi Sale, Thursday:8-12, Friday: 8-3 Sunday, November 10, Pan Orthodox Pre- Advent Celebration, Orthros 9 am Divine Liturgy 10 am Pre-Advent Luncheon 12 noon 2<sup>nd</sup> floor of Ukrainian Hall

For Healing and Good Health: Metropolitan Antony, Archbishop Daniel, Father Paisius McGrath, Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Pani Sonia Diakiw, Father Nestor Kowal, Panimatka Lillian Hnatko, Jack Povlick, Rhea Jean Roxbury, Ryan Hammerschmitt, Ted Diakiw, Hannah, Alijah Robinson, Lee Vordos, Ron Markiw, Jean Markiw, Ann Belowich, Lydia Rudolf, Noah Troyan, Chase, Mary Keffalas, Kathryn, Brian, Orycia Hammerschmitt, Stephen Sheptak, Gregory Prokopchak, Jessica Burka, Amanda Burka, Tanner Noble, Arianna Rock, Mary Ann Jurysta, Sherri Burka, Emil Russo, Michael Romanyshyn, Eva Bilowich, Patty Hnatko, Rose Hnatko, Ethan Rock, Scott Cygan, Ronna Frenchak Pindel, Lovie Tymkiw, Donna Grey, Helen Olenic, our brothers and sisters suffering in Ukraine, Syria, Iraq and Egypt

Today we as a parish community extend our best wishes and congratulations to our Archpastor, His Eminence Archbishop Daniel, as he was honored yesterday on November 2 with the Man of the Year Award by the Pittburgh Ukrainian Technological Society for his work on behalf of the Autocephaly and creation of the Ukranian Church of Ukraine(OCU). May the Lord our God bless His servant, Archbishop Daniel, and may He grant to him many more blessed and happy years!

This morning we offer the Litany of the Departed, Harry Duke, at the request pf Jim and Laura Dupe. May the Lord our God grant a blessed repose to His newly departed servant, Harry, and may his memory be eternal!

This morning we as a parish community extend our best wishes and congratulations to George Pawluk as he celebrated his birthday yesterday, November 2. May the Lord our God bless His servant, George, and may He grant to him many more blessed and happy years!

We offer prayers of thanksgiving to our God today for the successful knee surgeries this past week for His servants, Amil Lesney and Ron Frenchack. May the Lord our God grant a full recovery for His servants, Amil and Ron, and may bless them with many more blessed and happy years.

We invite everyone to please stay for Coffee Hour this morning as we will hear reports from Father Paisius and Rob Prokopchak about the recent SOBOR of our UOC-USA.

Come and hear about the ongoing life of our Diocese!

We wish to announce today that because of our Pirohi Sale schedule, our commemoration of the Feast of Saint Michael and the Synaxis of the Holy Archangels on November 8 will be moved to next Sunday, November 10.

Today we offer a reminder that our parish will host the annual Pan-Orthodox Divine Liturgy and Pre-Advent Luncheon next Sunday, November 10 with Orthros at 9 am, Divine Liturgy at 10 am followed by the luncheon on the 2<sup>nd</sup> floor of the Ukrainian Hall. The main course will be catered and we ask each family to bring a side dish to share: for more information about this please talk with Antoinette Kennedy. Please join us as we welcome the clergy and faithful of St. Anthony's Orthodox and others for this celebration of our common Orthodox faith and together prepare ourselves for the coming of the Nativity Fast and beyond it the celebration of the Nativity of our Lord.

We invite everyone to come out to help with our next Parish Pirohi Sale on Thursday/Friday, November 7/8. Come out to help as we work together for the good of our Parish in this way!

We encourage everyone to continue to give generously to our Capital Improvements Fund as we continue to work on the different projects of maintaining and updating our Parish buildings.

MAY CHRIST OUR GOD GRANT TO HIS SERVANTS ALL OF THE FAITHFUL OF SAINTS PETER AND PAUL UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH AND ALL OUR VISITORS TODAY, PEACE, HEALTH AND SALVATION AND MAY HE SAFEGUARD AND KEEP US ALL FOR MANY YEARS!